
PRESBYTERY OF YUKON 

Ministry Commission Report to Presbytery 

PART 1 

For the February 9–10 Stated Presbytery Meeting 
 

DELEGATED ACTIONS TAKEN BY THE MINISTRY COMMISSION (MC) ON BEHALF OF 

PRESBYTERY of YUKON 

 

Pastors examined and recommended by the Ministry Commission to be approved as members of 

Presbytery of Yukon: 

• Rev. Andrew Lemlyn from Mission Presbytery beginning March 10, 2024, if the way be clear, as 

interim pastor of First Wasilla Presbyterian Church (PC), provided he take one week of 

Interim/Transitional pastor training as soon as practical. [Jan. 8, 2024] 

• Rev. Charles Brower, a United Methodist Church pastor beginning in December 2023 to act as a part 

time stated supply pastor of Utqiagvik PC while the church searches for an interim pastor. 

 

Covenant agreements   

The MC approved action of the First Wasilla PC session to contract with Rev. Andrew Lemlyn for one 

year as a request interim pastor, beginning in March 2024 (date to be determined at Andrew’s 

discretion) [Jan 8, 2024] 

Effective Salary 

 Salary $80,000  

Reimbursable Expenses (by voucher) 

 Milage Reimbursement $1,500 

 Education Allowance $1,500  

 Move to Wasilla $4,000 

Other 

 Vacation Leave 5 weeks/year  

 Study Leave 2 weeks/year 

 Worker’s Compensation Required  

 

The MC approved a request of the Utqiaġvik PC session to contract with United Methodist Church 

pastor, Rev. Charles Brower as a part-time stated supply pastor. Final contract details will be 

reviewed by the MC before final approval. [Jan. 8, 2024].   

 

Commissioned Pastors 

 

Churches 

University Community PC: Affirmed that the church does not need Ministry Commission permission to proceed 

with hiring a transitional consultant instead of an interim pastor.  

 

Other Actions 

Affirmed that the Polity training conducted at the October Presbytery meeting satisfies the MC requirement that 

elders take polity training in order to moderate their church’s sessions. [Dec. 14, 2023] 

 

Miscellaneous information 

1. The stated clerk received word this that  

a. Rev. Johan Shin will be interviewed in late February by the committee for Board of Chaplaincy 

Certification for his hospital chaplaincy certification. 

 


